
In June 2016 I was promoted and honoured to be appointed as an LGA councillor to 
Professional Engineers of Ontario. This appointment has been very valuable in providing 
an opportunity to be directly involved as follows: 
 
P.E.O. Councillor 2016-2019 
Council Composition Task Force 2016-2017 
Discipline a Committee 2016- 2020 
Government Liaison Committee 2017-2019 
Human Resource Committee 2017-2018 
Finance Committee 2018-2019 
Investment Finance sub Committee 2018-2019 chair 
Public Information Task Force 2017-2019 
Engineers Canada verification audits RMC Kingston 2018 and Lakehead University 
Thunder Bay 2019 
Additionally I participate with the Upper Canada Chapter.. 7 years as Chapter Chair. 
 
Our council has accepted 15 recommendations for change complete with a three year 
plan to move forward. All the recommendations require discussions and decisions. Key 
issues include licensing, enforcement and need to digitize our process.  
 
Additionally the 20 year old OSPE relationship with PEO is being discussed. I am an 
OSPE member as well as a member of the advocacy engineering bargaining unit of 
PIPSC. I have experience and knowledge of advocacy for professional engineers. I have 
successfully used the excellent salary survey data that OSPE creates annually to secure 
improvements for engineers. The OSPE relationship with PEO should be a priority. 
 
My work has enriched my life, created contacts and friendships that will carry forward 
forever. I thank you for your support and ask that you extend your vote to support my 
offer to continue to represent you. 
 
Tim Kirkby for PEO Vice President.         Kirkbyt@hotmail.ca 
 

 

mailto:Kirkbyt@hotmail.ca
mailto:Kirkbyt@hotmail.ca

